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PRINCIPALôS  MESSAGE 

Hello everyone, 
 
Sports carnival is fast approaching and everyone has been  
volunteering their time and effort to make sure things run smoothly. 
Thanks go to Sue Stead for organising the list of helpers for the 
day and making sure all the trophies and ribbons are up to date 
and to Liv Walter and Erica Byrne for spear-heading the oval  
markings ahead of Friday. 
 
Hopefully we will have some nice weather and things will flow with 
out a hitch. Iôm looking forward to a relaxed and fun day with lots of 
participation by all of our students. 
 
Next week the Year 5/6 students will attend the GRIP Leadership 
Conference in at the Esperance Civic Centre. This is starting to be 
a regular occurrence on our calendar and provides excellent   
instruction in leadership skills and fantastic opportunities for  
socialisation of our students with a wide variety of participants. We 
will certainly take advantage of this opportunity as long as it  
presents itself. 
 
Our staff will update their knowledge of first aid principles and  
practice on Saturday at the hall with the St John Ambulance  
Esperance Sub-Centre presenters. This will fulfil our requirements 
that all staff be trained in emergency procedures, especially at 
such an isolated location like Cascade. 
 
Our Year 6ôs have been attending Castletown PS for the last few 
weeks and by all reports things have been running smoothly. I  
believe the sport sessions are going over a treat but the choir 
membership is also boosted by their participation. We will review 
our attendance at the end of Term One. 
 
Just a reminder that nominations for School Council membership 
close in Week 9 on  March 30th. If you have an interest in this  
area I encourage you to nominate and find out what we are about. 
 
Hope you all have a relaxing weekend and I will see you next  
Friday! 
 
Kind regards, 
Debbie :) 
 
 

DATES TO REMEMBER 
 

Friday 23rd March  
Mallee West Sports Carnival   
 
Wednesday 4th April 
School Council Meeting 5pm 
 
Friday 6th April 
Interschool Sports Carnival 

Happy Birthday  
 

 17th March  - Heidi Walter  

21st March - Jack Witt  












